Bewsey Lodge Primary School - Full Governing Board
Minutes of the Meeting Held on 24.3.2023
Present: Nigel Spencer (Chair), Emma Williams, Siobhan Bentley, Matthew Boyle, Phil Chadwick, Mike Jones, Kathryn Kendall, Lea-Anne McCready-Foreman, Emma Rae-White, Dr. Chloe Turnbull, David Wright
In Attendance: Mohammed Chowdhury, Liz Bailey, Dr. Carsten Kressel (Minutes)
Declarations of Interest
No declarations of personal, professional or pecuniary interest in the matters to be discussed were made.  
Governing Board Matters
Membership
Phil Chadwick's new term of office started on 8.1.2023. 
Emma Rae-White's term of office will expire on 31.5.2023.  Governors co-opted her for another term of office of four years, starting on 1.6.2023.
Cllr. Sarah Hall's term of office as an associate governor ended on 4.3.2023.
Skills Audit / Self-review / 360° Review of Chair
Action 1: Remind governors to send their returns for the skills audit, self-review and 360° review of the Chair.
Governor Training 
No training information had been received from the local authority. 
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 2.12.2022 were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
Matters Arising / Action Log
Governors noted that the actions from the last meeting had been completed as follows: -
· Action 1 - The skills audit, self-review and 360° review of the Chair remained pending due to lack of responses.
· Action 2 - The form for annual declarations of interest was sent out.  Reminders will be sent.
· Action 3 - Safeguarding training for governors from the NSPCC will be used.
· Action 4 - A National College subscription was explored but found to be too expensive.
· Action 5 - Mrs. Kendall had not completed her DBS.
· Action 6 - Governors were invited to key LGBTQ+ lessons.  More invitations will be sent for the coming half-term.
Action 2: Send a reminder to complete and return the annual declarations of interest.
Action 3: Signpost governors to Safeguarding training from the NSPCC.
Action 4: Mrs. Kendall to complete her DBS.
Chair's Action
None.
Headteacher's Report
Governors noted the headteacher's report with thanks.  Mrs. Williams highlighted the following points: -
· Work is planned to double the size of the conservatory.  This will make it possible to teach whole classes in the room.  The PTA is actively seeking donations of building materials and construction services, in order to makes this project possible and affordable.
· The school is almost full.  It is planned to split Year 6.  
· Data and phonics was discussed in-depth at the Children and Learning Committee.
· Mrs. Williams has been appointed to work as a school improvement adviser for the local authority.
Governors asked if the secondment to the role of school improvement adviser would help to identify good practice for Bewsey Lodge.  Mrs. Williams answered that this was often the case, and the school had already benefited in this way from Mrs. Bailey's and Vic's deployments.
Committee Updates 
Curriculum Committee Children and Learning
Governors noted minutes of the meeting held on 2.12.2022.  Mrs. Williams reported that autumn data was reviewed in detail at the meeting earlier in the day.  Since the autumn term assessments, further progress has occurred; children are catching up, and gaps in their learning are being filled.
Resources Committee 
Governors noted the minutes of the meeting held on 16.3.2023.  Mr. Jones reported that the draft budget and the SFVS were considered and need to be agreed by the FGB.
Budget 2022/23
Unfunded pay rises and rising prices for gas and electricity turned a planned surplus into an in-year deficit, which required careful budget management.  Due to the measures taken, the school will still have a carry-forward surplus of £50k at the end of March.  Staff were redeployed as necessary to enable savings, whilst also taking measures to ease their workload.
Governors commended the effective cost control.
SFVS
Governors had completed and agreed the SVFS checklist in the Resources Committee.  It was agreed for signature and submission to the local authority by the Chair. 
Governors noted that the ease with which the governor self-assessment form could be completed signified the good practice followed in the school.
Draft Budget 2023/24
A cautious but realistic budget has been prepared.  An in-year overspend of £19k is predicted; this can be met from the previous budget balance.  Furthermore, the ongoing pension opt-out of three members of staff is expected to lead to a significant saving and, thereby, to even out the budget.  However, staff numbers cannot be built back up to the desired level under these circumstances.
Governors ratified the budget for 2023/24, as proposed and agreed by the Resources Committee. 
Health & Safety 
A meeting of the Health & Safety Committee was held on 15.3.2023.  There was nothing to report.
Safeguarding
The Safeguarding audit as well as a report to governors were uploaded.  Mrs. Bailey reported that the only action recommended in the audit was for Mrs. Williams and Mrs. Bailey to attend high-level Prevent training.  The quality of Safeguarding records was commended.
An opportunity to lift Safeguarding to an even higher level might be to engage June Todd to assess the school for the Safeguarding Quality Mark.  She will be contacted.
Governors asked if persistent absence had reduced to 12.9%.  Mrs. Bailey confirmed this to be the case.  The attendance team meets every three weeks to review attendance and to correlate the recorded absences with the vulnerable risk register.  Furthermore, the school works closely with the local authority.
Mrs. Bailey left the meeting.
Well-being
Staff absence has fallen again to 15 days lost in the current academic year, after a spike of 85 days (not counting Covid-related absence ) in 2021/22 and 56 in 2020/21.  Staff get rewarded with half-a-day off for full attendance in a term.
Local Authority Reports
Governors noted the spring term governor briefing from the local authority.
Policy Review
Governors ratified the Staff Code of Conduct.
GDPR
Nothing to report.
Any Other Business
Governors were requested to complete reports of their governor visits.
Action 5: Governors to complete reports of their governor visits.
ADHD training will be held on 22.6.2023, at 2.15pm.  The school will close at 2pm.  Governors approved the early closure on that day.
Governors asked if children had been set extra work during the strikes to avoid detriment to their education.  Mrs. Williams answered that they had only been set their normal homework.  No extra work was set, in order to avoid additional workload for teachers or undermining the strike.
Date and Time of the Next Meeting
23.6.2023, 2pm
Action Log - March 2023
	No.
	Description
	Responsible

	1
	Remind governors to send their returns for the skills audit, self-review and 360° review of the Chair.
	Dr. Kressel

	2
	Send a reminder to complete and return the annual declarations of interest.
	Mrs. Williams

	3
	Signpost governors to Safeguarding training from the NSPCC.
	Mrs. Williams

	4
	Mrs. Kendall to complete her DBS.
	Mrs. Kendall

	5
	Governors to complete reports of their governor visits.
	Governors


The meeting was closed at 2.51 pm.
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